
 

 

May 2, 2025 
 
Chairman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Laura DeLauro 
House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  
 
I am requesting funding for the Morton Grove Lead Service Line Replacement Project in 
fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Village of Morton Grove, 
6101 Capulina, Morton Grove, IL 60053.  The funding for this project would facilitate the 
replacement of a significant number of lead service lines within the Village, having a meaningful 
impact on public health in the community.     
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is available under Section 1452 of 
the Safe Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12.   
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
Jan Schakowsky 
Member of Congress 

 


